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NOVEMBER I  WHIRINGA-'-RANGI  DECEMBER I  TIHEMA 
Thurs 11: BoT Meeting, Staffroom @ 7pm  Wed 1: Tui Syndicate Swimming, WRAC – Kilbirnie 

               Year 8 Gardisal Immunisation 

Fri 12: Electives, Years 5-8 Thurs 2: BoT Meeting, Staffroom @ 6.30pm 

Mon 15: Takahē Syndicate,  ASB Sports Centre - Kilbirnie Fri 3: Electives, Years 5-8 

Wed 17: Tui Syndicate Swimming, WRAC – Kilbirnie 
                Moa Syndicate, Polhill clearing 

 

Fri 19: Teacher Only Day ς SCHOOL IS CLOSED TODAY Mon 6: Tui Syndicate, ASB Fun Day 

Mon 22: Takahē Syndicate,  ASB Sports Centre - Kilbirnie Tues 7: 2022 New Entrant Visit Day  

Tues 23: Parent Information Evenings  
        -Tui Syndicate (2022 years 1 & 2) 6pm-6.45pm – Tui Rua 
        - Kiwi Syndicate (2022 years 3 & 4)7pm-7.45pm – Kiwi Roroa     

Wed 8: Kiwi Syndicate, Long Lunch 
            : Tui Syndicate Swimming, WRAC – Kilbirnie 
            : Year 8, Leavers Dinner and Social               

Wed 24: Tui Syndicate Swimming, WRAC – Kilbirnie 
               : Parent Information Evenings 
           -Takahē Syndicate (2022 years 5 & 6)6pm-6.45pm Huihui   
           -Moa Syndicate (2022 Years 7 & 8)7pm -7.45pm Manawa 

Thurs 9: Tui Syndicate, Shared Lunch 
                Moa Syndicate, Trip to Central Park   
                Takahē Syndicate, Movies @ The Penthouse Cinema  

Fri 26: Electives, Years 5-8  Fri 10: Tui & Takahē Syndicate, Picnic @ Central Park 
           : Kiwi Syndicate, Movies @ The Penthouse Cinema 

                          
 

 
Kia ora parents and whanau,  

Last week we celebrated the completion of our  building redevelopment project. W e started the planning 

around seven years ago and then the actual building  started  early November 2018. We hosted the Deputy 

Prime Minister Grant Robertson and Education Minister Chris Hipki ns down in the Moa block. Our year 7 and 

8 students were given the opportunity to ask the questions after the formalities . The depth and variety of the 

questions was really impressive. There was even one about the Open Banking system.  
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Here is the link to the Dominion Post article if you are interested: 

https://www.stuff.co.nz/national/126887 249/multimilliondollar -refurbishment -at -wellington -primary -school -

opens -replacing -leaky -classrooms . 

We have been unable to formally bless our build due to level 2 restrictions and are looking forward to 

hosting a community event when we are able to. This  will hopefully be in early  2022.  

Vaccination Mandate  

On 25 October 2021, the COVID -19 Public Health Response (Vaccin ations) Amendment Order (No 3)  2021 

(òthe Vaccination Order ó) came into force. The Vaccination Order makes COVID -19 vaccinations 

mandatory  for all school staff and workers, contracto rs and volunteers who may come  into contact with 

children i.e. by working onsite at a school.   

It is important that the school does not have any dis cretion over whether or not to  apply the vaccine 

mandate.  We have been advised that staf f (contractors, volunteers and  other people engaged for onsite 

work) that in order to be permitted to work onsite, they will be  legally  required to   

a. have  a first dose of the COVID -19 vaccine by the end of the day on 15 November 2021, and    

b. be fully vaccinated by 1 January 2022.   

 

If you are going to help us as a parent/caregiver/volunteer at an education outside the classroom (EOTC) 

or you are helping o ut at school in school hours, you will need to be fully vaccinated against COVID -19 

because you will be in contact with children or students or you will be present at a time when children or 

students are also present. Please could you send through  evidence of your vaccination status if you 

volunteer at Brooklyn School.  This can be forwarded to Fee in the office ð office@brooklynprimary.school.nz  

 

We are able to accept any proof of vaccination which assures us that you are fully vaccinated.   Ideally, this 

will be an entry on the My COVID Record website, but it could also be a n email,  immunisation card, or SMS 

that you have receive d from your vaccine or medical  provider, the Book  My Vaccine websi te.    

 

Level 2 Restrictions  

Just a reminder, we are operating under Level 2 restrictions here. As a parent, if you are entering our school, 

you will need to sign in on the Covid tracer app, wear your mask and socially distance by 2m.  

Information Evenings  

We are planning our TǆƩ, Kiwi, TakahƗ and Moa information evenings under alert level 2 protocols. This will 

involve different timeslots, RSVPs, wearing masks and signing in. Here are the dates:  

¶ Tuesday 23rd November  

TǆƩ (transition to school) - 6.00- 6.45pm in TǆƩ Tahi 

TǆƩ - (2022 Year 1 & 2) - 6.00 - 6.45pm in TǆƩ Wha  

Kiwi - 7.00 - 7.45pm in Kiwi Roroa  

¶ Wednesday 24th November  

Takahe - 6.00 - 6.45pm in Takah Ɨ Huihui 

Moa - 7.00 - 7.45pm in Moa Manawa  

In order to help us comp ly with C ovid safety restrictions , please RSVP to let us know if you will be attending 

the information evenings, and which syndicates evenings you will be at.    

If you are attending, we als o ask that you sign in via the C ovid tracer app and wear your m ask.  You should 

have received a Hero notification about this last week.  

 

 

 

https://www.stuff.co.nz/national/126887249/multimilliondollar-refurbishment-at-wellington-primary-school-opens-replacing-leaky-classrooms
https://www.stuff.co.nz/national/126887249/multimilliondollar-refurbishment-at-wellington-primary-school-opens-replacing-leaky-classrooms
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Teacher Only Day  

A reminder we have a Teacher Only Day on Friday 19 th November, school will be closed for instruction while 

the teachers and support staff meet to discuss our Strategic Plan Refresh (we will share this with you later in 

the term) and write reports.  

2022 Staffing Update  

We congratulate Karen Overell on her appointment as Associate Principal and SENCO.   

  

We extend a very warm welcome to Jennifer MakitƑnara and Kate Jackson who are joining our teaching 

team in 2022. Jennifer will be joining the TǆƩ team. She spent some time training as a Masters Teacher in TǆƩ 

Rima this year so we know that she will be a great addition to our school. We welcome Kate Jackson into 

Team Kiwi.   Kate will make the move from Auckland to join us next year and will teach alongside Anita in 

Kiwi Roroa. Kate has experience teaching in a  Year 3-4 collaborative environment.   

 

We are very pleased that Charlotte Rolton will continue with us in a permanent role in the TǆƩ Team  and 

know the wealth of talent and expertise that she will continue to bring to our school.  

 

We will farewell Ruth Cro ft and Helen Lock at the end of this year.   We thank them both for their wonderful 

contribution to the Kiwi Team . We appreciate 2021 was a tough year for Helen and the determination and 

grit she has shown during her recovery is commended.   We have loved ha ving Helen on the team and it 

was brilliant that she was to be able to come back in term 4 and share in the teaching and learning with 

the students.   We appreciate Ruth stepping into Kiwi at short notice and working so well with Anita to ensure 

the student s' needs were met in a kind, caring and fun way!   We wish Ruth and Helen all the very best as 

they move on to new ventures.   

 

Diwali  

Over the last week the students have been celebrating Diwali. If you have visited our school, you may have 

seen the amazing Diwali patterns drawn on the playground. See photos further on in the newsletter.  

Life Education  

The TǆƩ and Kiwi teams  visited the Life Education Caravan which has been onsite last week. The lessons were 

around our Body: basic needs and body care from the Health Curriculum. The students really enjoyed this 

experience.  

Dental Van  

The Dental Van is coming to visit from the 22nd November . They will park on our top playground.  

Car parking around the school  

Please could you be respectful of our neighbourõs driveways when you come and pick up or drop off your 

child/ren. We have had numerous emails from neighbouring properties complaining about 

parents/caregivers parking over their garage entrances and/or on yellow lines, then leaving their cars. We 

ask that you DO NOT do this as we donõt want to turn into the parking Police! 

We understand that  parking is a challenge around the school.  

Road Patrol  

Today the Takah Ɨ year 6 students learnt how to be road patrollers. This is so 

important for all our safety.  

 

Visit to Shannon School  

Our year 8 ne tballers who fundraised to attend the Aims Games which  were cancelled visited Shannon 

School to play their netballers last week. This group have very kindly donated their fundraised funds to 

Shannon School to go towards funding a camp for them. This was such a kind gesture.  

 



Message from the school library  

Robyn our librarian has asked that parents/caregivers and s tudents have a look around their homes  for any 

school library books they may have . Can these please be returned to our school library asap .    

Welcome  

We wo uld like to welcome  the following students and their families to Brooklyn School ð 

Tui Ono: Oliver Fyfe (brother of Miriam and Austin), and Kya Jeram (sister of Tyrin)  

Nga mihi  

Liz  

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

                                                        

 
 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

Electives photos 

Left: Pasta La Vista Elective 

Teachers Debra Burson and Jess Twidle along with 

students create yummy Italian dishes each week.  

Here they are making risotto. 

 

Left: 

Splish Splash 

Swimming 

Elective 



 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

²ƘŀǘΩǎ ōŜŜƴ ƘŀǇǇŜƴƛƴƎ ƛƴ ǘƘŜ ǎȅƴŘƛŎŀǘŜǎ 

Above: On Friday the Kiwis celebrated Diwali. The children came dressed up in their cultural clothes to celebrate not 
only Diwali but all the diversity in our school. The tamariki participated in many activities such as making Diwali lamp 
mobiles, Rangoli patterns, Diva bunting and many more. A small group of keen dancers learnt two styles of Indian 
dancing called Garba (Gujarati folk dance) and Bollywood dancing.  
It was a fun filled day with lots of creating, colour and celebrating.  
 

Above: The Moas are currently learning about different health sectors. Yesterday they took part in a ‘Move it Mama’ 

workout to promote good physical health. 



 

 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 

 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
We would like to send a ‘Shout Out’ to the following parents:  

Brent Burson for all the hard work he has put in throughout the year to help get the netball team organised 
for the Aims Games.  He ran so many practices and helped to coordinate all of the fundraising.  He also 
helped to organise all of the accommodation etc for them. He subsequently then had lots of pivots that he 
had to make this possible under covid and ended up with the awesome trip that they had to Shannon. 
 
Also, Sara Keppel, wanted to put an acknowledgement out to Megan Brown for starting up the Brooklyn 
walking school bus.  It has been awesome to see so many kids now beginning to walk to school by 
themselves and make new friendships along the way.   

Sports 

Underwater Hockey Mini league 4 2021 
 
On 30th Oct Brooklyn School entered two teams in the Wellington 
Underwater Hockey Mini league for the fourth time this year after 2 cancelled leagues last term. 
The league was split into two grades with a team in each grade. 
Brooklyn Blowfish came third in their grade with the Brooklyn Barracudas coming first. 
Both teams played 4 back to back games which was a huge effort and after a very short break played in Semi’s and 
Finals. 
A big thank you to Cam Jones ex. Brooklyn School student who coached the Barracudas. 
 
 
 

 

MINI POLO  

"MINI POLO players wanted - Years 4-6 (Terms 4-1) - Friday's 4p.m. - 6:30p.m. 
Can you swim & want to use your swimming skills? If yes, Brooklyn Primary Mini Polo 

teams Brooklyn Hurricanes & Tornado want fun, energetic girls & boys to come play mini polo! 

It's an energetic 20 minute game and you will be playing against other Wellington primary schools.  

You will be coached by David Phipps (Parent of Alexia and Nate in TakahǛ) and all games are at 

Wellington Regional Aquatic Centre, Kilbirnie. Game times are drawn and at most you'd play 2 

matches.  

If you are keen to give it a go, please email David Phipps (davidphipps128@gmail.com)  

with the name of your child/ren, class year and contact details.  

Community Notices/Shout Outs 
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